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Community Services

Cemetery of the Year
I am pleased to advise the Council that we have won Cemetery of the Year in the national awards.   This is the third year in succession that we have won an award, which is a remarkable achievement.  This award is recognition of the work undertaken by all staff.  I would pay tribute to those staff and congratulate them in achieving this award on behalf of the Council.  

Astro Turf pitch - Sheepmount
Grant funding has been secured and work commenced on the construction of this new pitch on 13 October.   It should be completed in January 2009 and will further improve the facilities that the Council have refurbished at the Sheepmount in recent years.

Belah Community Centre
Work on the major improvement to Belah Community Centre is progressing on programme and on budget.   Construction works should be completed in early December and the new facility opened for use in January 2009.

Recycling
DEFRA have recently published their statistics for recycling in 2007/8.   I am proud to advise that we re-cycled 48.41% of household waste which was the highest of all 48 Councils in the north west.   This was done at a cost cheaper than 20 of these Councils for household waste collection.   I would like to thank all Carlisle residents who have achieved this excellent milestone and urge everyone to improve on this in 2008/9.

Energy Saving Week
This event took place in week commencing 20 October and a range of actions and awareness raising initiatives have been undertaken.   This week is being used to launch measures, which need to be utilised into the future, particularly in our own operational buildings.   We all need to respond to the environmental challenges to reduce carbon emissions.

Environmental Enhancements
As part of the budget Council agreed capital funding for environmental improvements and the Executive subsequently agreed a range of initiatives.   A number of work programmes have been prioritised by Officers and agreed by myself and partners and are set out as follows:-

Parking Improvements in Residential Areas

· Dacre Road, Brampton

· Levens Drive, Morton

· Coney Street

· Pennine Way, Harraby

· Springfield Road, Botcherby

· Sunnymeade, Upperby

· Bracken Close, St Annes

· Stanley Road, Brampton

· Millriggs, Corby Hill

Removal of Brick Planters

· Newcastle Street

· Kendal Street

· Flower Street

· Garden Street

· Orchard Street

· Howe Street





(12 in total)

Officers will contact the relevant Ward Members when the works are scheduled to commence.

Licensing

On an environmental issue we have just licensed our first eco friendly taxi.  It runs on electricity and is self charging, with a petrol engine as back up.  The Evening News featured an article on it last week.
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